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 David J Simpson OBJNOT2014/2176/P 14/04/2014  19:49:17 As a gay man resident in North London, the Black Cap is one of the few gay bars that still exists 

outside of Soho.

What sets the bar apart is the open space on the first floor bar that is proposed to be turned into flats.  

The dance floor on the ground is awful, but the first floor is the greatest asset of the bar.

If the proposals go ahead, this would be a great loss to our community, that is under provided for 

outside of Central London.

38 Northview

Tufnell Park Road

London

 Ben Giddins OBJ2014/2176/P 15/04/2014  12:08:22 The Black Cap in Camden is an historic and culturally significant building both generally within the 

landscape of Camden Town, and more specifically in the social and cultural memory of the LGBTQ 

community in and around London.

Although the proposed changes would leave the downstairs club setting open, part of The Black Cap’s 

cultural significance is in its ability to provide a space to meet throughout the day in the upstairs bar 

area, and to provide a wide variety of events which can appeal to those who would prefer not to solely 

attend a club setting. To remove this vitally important part of the venue from the local LGBTQ 

community would invalidate the cultural heritage of The Black Cap as a potentially safe space for 

patrons throughout the year, and would be damaging to the historical legacy of LGBTQ activity in the 

venue.

On top of this, extra housing space in this area would cause an excess of traffic on an already extremely 

busy road, and would present concerns for parking within the area. Furthermore, some of the proposed 

living quarters would be placed directly above a club setting, which would suggest a concerning level 

of noise pollution for those residents.

In conclusion, the proposed Residential Conversion of the upper floors of The Black Cap will have an 

impact on the wider stands of living within the local area, as well as a profound negative impact on the 

local LGBTQ community in and around Camden itself.

Flat 1

124 Fortess Road

London

NW5 2HP

 Joe Parslow OBJ2014/2176/P 15/04/2014  12:07:10Flat 1

124 Fortess Road

London

NW5 2HP

Page 59 of 66



Printed on: 17/04/2014 09:05:23

Application  No: Consultees Name: Comment:Received: Response:Consultees Addr:

 Steven Binks PETITNOBJ

E

2014/2176/P 15/04/2014  12:28:20 The Black Cap in Camden is an historic and culturally significant building both generally within the 

landscape of Camden Town, and more specifically in the social and cultural memory of the LGBTQ 

community in and around London.

Although the proposed changes would leave the downstairs club setting open, part of The Black Cap’s 

cultural significance is in its ability to provide a space to meet throughout the day in the upstairs bar 

area, and to provide a wide variety of events which can appeal to those who would prefer not to solely 

attend a club setting. To remove this vitally important part of the venue from the local LGBTQ 

community would invalidate the cultural heritage of The Black Cap as a potentially safe space for 

patrons throughout the year, and would be damaging to the historical legacy of LGBTQ activity in the 

venue.

On top of this, extra housing space in this area would cause an excess of traffic on an already extremely 

busy road, and would present concerns for parking within the area. Furthermore, some of the proposed 

living quarters would be placed directly above a club setting, which would suggest a concerning level 

of noise pollution for those residents.

In conclusion, the proposed Residential Conversion of the upper floors of The Black Cap will have an 

impact on the wider stands of living within the local area, as well as a profound negative impact on the 

local LGBTQ community in and around Camden itself.

203 Willesden 

Lane

London

 Ms V Shirley OBJ2014/2176/P 15/04/2014  12:28:37 This venue is an iconic place within Camden, which is also a safe space for the LBTQI population to 

socialise and meet up, it has been shown what happens to a venue when there is private accommodation 

above bar/club venues with what is happening to Manbar in Westminster.  this would be a huge loss to 

the community and should not be allowed

22 marble drive

Hendon Way

London

NW2 1XA
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